UC 8950 06F

Received 10/11/06

APPROKED OCT 182006

TO:

Joel Bloom, Chair

Undergraduate Council

FROM:

Rebecca Achée Thornton

Academic Policies and Procedures Committee

SUBJECT

CLASS readmission from suspension rules (UC 8867 06S)

DATE:

October 9, 2006

The Academic Policies and Procedures Committee met Wednesday September 27, 2006. Committee members present: Lane Gauthier, Charles Peters, William Chernish, Maria Solino, William Munson and Rebecca Achee Thornton. Afrah Hassan and Jyoti Cameron attended the meeting as guests.

Currently, CLASS students suspended in the spring semester are allowed to immediately begin the readmission process in the fall semester; only sitting out during the summer term. CLASS would like to require that a student suspended in the spring sit out the following fall semester. Thus, the readmission process for spring suspensions would begin the following spring semester. The readmission process for fall suspensions would begin the following fall semester (as they currently do).

The committee unanimously recommends that the following changes be included under the **readmission from suspension** section on page 184 of the UH undergraduate catalog (before the sentence beginning with "class does not grant readmission during the summer terms"):

"While on suspension at UH, a CLASS student may not enroll in classes as follows:

- First suspension: student must sit out the next full semester, either the fall or the spring. (Summer does not count as a full semester)
- Second suspension: student must sit out 1 full year (12 months).
- Third suspension: student will not be readmitted to UH "

In the same section under #1 the very last sentence ("additional limits apply to summer terms") should be removed because it contradicts our current and new procedures. In addition, we would like to add a #4 at the top right on page 184 "additional requirements may apply".